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home, but Ethan dragged her off to somewhere secluded. 

They even changed cars mid-way. Olivia looked at him in confusion. “What 
surprises do you have in store?” 

“You’ll find out when we get there.” Ethan held her hand as they entered the 
manor. 

She quickly noticed that Colin was there. She was immediately on guard. She 
shook free of Ethan’s hand.” What did you do to Jack?” 

Ethan felt pained when he saw her guarded expression.” Why don’t you trust 
me?” 

“I knew I couldn’t hide anything from you.” 

Olivia was sure he noticed something that night. He probably sent people to 
take Jack as soon as she was gone. He was a very cunning man, after all. 

Ethan held her hand again. ’’I know I did a lot of things in the past to lose your 
trust. I deserve this. But I said I will never hurt you again. Does he look like I 
did anything to him?” 

Olivia heard that and started observing Colin. She even pulled his hand to 
check if there were chips planted. 

“Olivia, he didn’t lay a hand on me this time.” Colin defended Ethan for once. 

“What about Jack?” 

“He’s fine, too. He’s resting in his room.” 

Olivia went to find Jack and noticed that his complexion looked better than 
before. Ethan actually got Chris to come and take care of Jack. 

Olivia didn’t know about the history between Jack and Ethan. She was just 
relieved to see he was fine. 



“How are you doing, Jack?” 

“I can get out of bed by myself now. Don’t worry. I’m doing fine.” 

“How did he find you?” 

Jack didn’t tell her about what went on between them. He only glossed over 
the encounter. “He said it wasn’t safe there. So, he brought us here.” 

Ethan walked into the room and explained. “Yale was looking for him 
everywhere. He would be dead if he stayed outside. 

“You were at the hospital for the past few days, where people might hear, so I 
didn’t tell you.” 

Olivia blushed. “I’m sorry I wronged you.” 

“Liv, they are people that have helped you a lot. I would never hurt them.” 

Ethan smiled. “It’s getting late. I’ve asked Sonia to cook. 

We’re all family here. Let’s all eat together.” 

“You even brought Sonia here?” 

“Sonia is a good cook. He’s a patient. He needs proper nutrition and can’t just 
eat takeout every day.” 

When he said that, Ethan shot Colin a glance. 

Colin suddenly looked uneasy. “I’m a bad cook. I don’t want to poison him with 
my cooking. I might as well order takeout. 

H All of them sat at the table. Even Brent and Kelvin were there. It was a 
curious experience for all of them to be sitting at the same table. 

Colin didn’t touch his cutleries. 

Ethan looked at him and said, ‘ Are you afraid that I might poison you?” 

Ethan was a vengeful man. Colin set him up at the village. Why would Ethan 
ever forgive him? 



“Don’t worry. Even if I want to kill you, I won’t do it while Liv is here.” 

“Olivia, you heard him. If I ever end up dead. He would definitely be the 
culprit.” 

Kelvin didn’t like how Colin was acting like a playful child. He said gloomily, “I 
might be the one to do it, too. I can slice you up with my knife.” 

Olivia knew they didn’t really mean what they said. She picked up some salad 
and said, “Alright, stop fooling around. Let’s eat.” 

Both Ethan and Olivia put some food on Jack’s plate at the same time. They 
looked at each other. 

Olivia asked, “What’s wrong with you today?” 

She didn’t know he was trying to make it up to Jack because he felt guilt 
toward Kurt. 
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story from Ethan before. But she didn’t expect there to be more to the story. 

It seemed like fate played a trick on them for her to develop such a 
relationship with Jack. 

“So, when you first approached me, you wanted to use me to kill Ethan? 
Then, the enemy you talked about is none other than Ethan?” “Yes. Do you 
regret knowing me now?” Jack asked calmly. 

Olivia sighed in relief. “Not at all. I have been feeling uneasy. Everything 
happens for a reason. No one would be good to you for no reason. 

“I’ve always thought you wanted something from me, but you treated my 
children like your own and treated me sincerely. 

“There’s no way I could think of you as a bad person. I had been worried 
about the future, but now that I know the reason behind it all, I don’t feel as 
nervous.” 

“You don’t blame me?” 



“Why would I blame you? If you wanted to raise the kids to become your 
pawns, you would’ve tried to convince them that Ethan was the enemy. 

“But you didn’t do that. You raised them well. They were born prematurely. 
So, you probably spent a lot of time and effort caring forthem. 

“They are brave, but they held onto their childlike innocence. You taught them 
well. I’m really grateful to you for that. 

“As for me, you did everything you could to help in the past few years. I mean 
it when I say that I see you as my brother.” 

Jack sighed. “I was reminded of my brother and me whenever I looked at the 
two of them. We were twins, too. 

“Everyone said I would never survive to adulthood, but he was the one who 
died instead.” 

Tears welled up in Jack’s eyes. 

“I don’t want the children to follow in my footsteps. So, I didn’t teach them to 
hate. I let them grow up to be themselves.” 

“That’s why I said you’re a good man. Why would I blame you? What about 
now? Do you still want to kill him?” 

Jack looked into Olivia’s eyes. “I never told you about it because I didn’t want 
to put you on the spot. I know you’ve never forgotten about him all these 
years. 

“You still have feelings for him. What will you do if I really want to kill him?” 

“I won’t stop you, but I won’t help you either. I can’t say anything about the 
hatred you have for him. 

“I didn’t experience the hardships you’ve been through. So, I don’t have the 
right to tell you to let it go.” 

“Olivia, you’re more clear-headed than before.” 

“Jack, you don’t have to feel pressured. He is taking care of you because he 
wants to. We won’t stop you from doing whatever you want to do. 



“You were trapped for so many years. This is not the Stone Residence. 

No one would be afraid of you bringing bad luck to us. You just have to be 
yourself.” 

Olivia hugged him. “Jack, you don’t have to get hung up over the past. You 
should look toward the future.” 

She was very warm. It felt like the hugs that Kurt used to give him. 

Every time Kurt visited him at the church, he would tell him about the outside 
world. 

“Hey, Jack, when you get better, let’s travel and see the world together, okay? 

“Oh, and I have a very good friend. He’s kinda your cousin in a way. I’ve never 
seen anyone as impressive as him. 

“When you get better, I’ll bring you to visit him. He’ll surely be surprised to see 
that there are two of me. 

“Jack, that person is the same as you. He has been through a lot of hardships. 

“He has no one that cares about him. He would always be at the forefront by 
himself, defending this nation. I want to protect him, too. 

“If I ever end up dead, you have to bury me under the tree at the church. That 
way, I’ll be able to protect you forever, okay? 

“I’m sorry. I haven’t been a good brother.” 

Jack pressed his hand on his chest. He was very gravely injured. He should 
be dead. 

“Kurt, were you watching over me? If you knew I wanted to kill the person you 
cared about the most, would you feel sad?” 
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Ethan found someplace safe for Jack. Ethan was very influential in Aldenvine, 
so Jack would be safe for the moment. 



Jack was too badly injured this time. It would take him several months to 
recover. It would do him good to get some rest. 

Besides, Olivia had a lot of things to do. She hadn’t seen Marina for a week. 

The Carltons did exactly as she said. They soaked Marina’s legs in hot water 
for a few hours every day. 

Blisters form on her legs. They were punctured, and then the cream Olivia 
made would be applied to them. 

The cream was very effective. The blisters would be healed the next day. But 
the pain would start all over again. 

Marina lost quite some weight in the span of a week. 

Olivia felt complicated when she saw Marina. She didn’t expect Kurt to be in 
love with a woman like Marina. 

His dying wish caused her a lot of pain. 

Marina looked at Olivia with hate-filled eyes. She felt like Olivia put her 
through all that suffering intentionally. 

Otto and Fabian didn’t share her perspective. Otto heard from a friend that 
Olivia saved Mason’s life. 

That was why he welcomed her personally when she arrived at the Carlton 
Residence. 

The general public didn’t know, but everyone that was in the upper echelon of 
society heard about the assassination attempt on Mason. 

They also learned about the miracle doctor, Vanessa. 

“Please come in. Vanessa, I’ve been looking forward to your visit.” 

Olivia’s lips twitched. She wanted to come over and prank Marina whenever 
she could, too. 

Marina looked at her with more complicated feelings in her eyes this time. She 
was also more respectful. 



Although she didn’t know what Olivia accomplished in the days she didn’t visit, 
she heard from Otto that Vanessa was a great doctor who would definitely be 
able to heal her legs. 

That was why Marina didn’t throw a fit anymore. She got used to the pain in 
the span of a week. At least she didn’t cry out in pain anymore. 

Every time they soaked her legs in hot water, she would bite a towel and 
endure the waves of pain that washed over her. 

Olivia looked at her without a shred of pity. This wasn’t even that much pain. 

Back when she was pregnant, she had to bite down on the blanket to stop 
herself from crying in pain at night. 

She hoped Marina would enjoy the pain. 

Olivia started to perform acupuncture on Marina expressionlessly. The pain 
made her whole body shiver. 

As soon as she removed the needles, Olivia cleaned her fingers with a wet 
towel. Her actions caused Marina to feel displeased. 

“Vanessa, do you think I’m dirty?” 

Olivia replied coldly. “You’re overthinking it. I just am a clean freak.” 

That was the same thing. Marina gritted her teeth to stop herself from yelling 
at Olivia. She couldn’t wait until her legs were healed. 

Olivia quickly left after she was finished with the treatment. 

Warren asked her out two days ago, but she had been turning him down for 
the past few days. 

But Warren had become obsessed. Olivia was the one who contacted him in 
the past. He started to feel uneasy after she stopped. 

Did Ethan find her? Was she taken away by him again? 

He still felt worried even though Olivia told him she was safe. He demanded to 
see her. 



Olivia was only too happy to oblige. It seemed like she had him hooked. 

Coincidentally, Ethan had been very busy the past few days. So, he didn’t 
have time to be jealous. 

Warren and Olivia’s next meeting happened at a pub. 

Olivia wore a black, revealing outfit. She had her hair up, and her makeup was 
pretty heavy. 

She attracted everyone’s attention when she sat down. 
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sorry, but I can’t do that. My life doesn’t just belong to me. Jack, I know you 
hate me and blame me for what happened. 

“But, no matter what you do, Kurt will never come back to life.” 

“So why are you pretending to be the good guy? Kill me if you want to. I can’t 
get away anyway.” 

Ethan shook his head. “You’re his brother. I won’t hurt you.” 

Jack sneered. “Pretentious.” 

“Jack, we’re cousins. We’re a family.” 

“I only have one brother in my family.” 

Jack closed his eyes after he said that. 

Ethan knew he would react this way, so he didn’t mind. “It’s not safe for you 
here. I’ll bring you somewhere else.” 

“Don’t touch me!” 

“You were the one who tried to kill Mr. Heath. Do you think the Heath family 
would let you off the hook? 

“They will hunt you to the ends of the earth, and so will the Kingstons.” 



After Ethan said that, Jack turned to look at him. “What do you know?” 

“I know more than you can imagine. Yale ordered you to assassinate Mr. 
Heath to give him an opportunity to impress the Heaths. 

“Now the Heath Family is outraged. They are looking into this incident. Do you 
think Yale would let you go? He would definitely kill you before the Heaths can 
find you.” 

Ethan saw that Jack was silent, so he added, “You worked with Yale to kill 
me, right?” 

Jack had a defeated look on his face. “So what if I did? The enemy of my 
enemy is my friend.” 

“Then why didn’t you make a move on Liv and the kids? They are the ones 
closest to me. I wouldn’t be on guard against them.” 

“Do you think I don’t want to?” Jack snarled. 

That was the reason why he approached Olivia even after he learned her 
identity. He wasn’t just helping her out of kindness. 

He had hatched a perfect plan. But when he took those two kids in, and they 
looked at him with those pure and innocent eyes, he couldn’t do it! 

Olivia also treated him like her family. If they went with their real identities, 
Olivia would be his sister-in-law. 

As he spent more time with them, his plan for revenge drifted further away 
from him. He can’t bring himself to taint the innocence of the kids, nor could 
he bring himself to harm Olivia. 

That was why he could only work with Yale. The deal was he only had to 
shoot a bullet into Mason’s chest. 

He didn’t expect Yale to arrange for other assassins to silence him after he did 
his part. It took him a lot of effort to get to Olivia’s villa. 

Yale was, without a doubt, looking for him everywhere. 

Ethan raised his hand. There was a string of prayer beads on his wrist. 



“Kurt got these beads on an island in the southern sea. He said he never 
believed in gods but had to believe in the divine because of a sickly little boy. 

“He was very sincere when he scaled the mountain due to a legend of it being 
more effective the more sincere he was. 

“He went through great pains to get those prayer beads, but he had a bright 
smile when he got them.” 

Ethan closed his eyes, and he could see Kurt’s smile. 

Kurt and Jack looked identical, but they were polar opposites when it came to 
their personalities. 

One was bright like the sun. The other was as gloomy as the night. 

Ethan slowly recounted what Kurt said. 

“He said he was so sincere that the gods would definitely have to watch over 
that sickly boy and let him live a long life, n Tears rolled down Jack’s face. 

“He was stupid.” 

“You’re not wrong.” 

Ethan placed his fingers on Jack’s forehead and said gently, “You’re the 
person Kurt wanted to protect with all his might. 

I won’t let anything happen to you.” 
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became Mason’s designated doctor. 

The Heaths trusted her a lot. That was likely because Ethan was the one who 
recommended her. Joel and Rufus also sang her praises. 

The only thing she didn’t understand was that Mason would often space out 
while looking at her eyes. It was like he saw another person in her eyes. 

“Mr. Heath, it’s time to eat.” Olivia walked in with a bowl of soup. 



Mason was handing out work-related orders to someone. He told everyone 
else to leave the room. 

He always had a smile on his face when he was with Olivia, like he was a 
kindly old man from her neighborhood. 

Tatiana was his second wife. That was why Linus and Krystal were quite 
young. 

The story of how Mason came to power was interesting enough to be written 
into a book. 

Linus became more respectful to Olivia and treated her like an important 
guest as he saw his father getting better by the day. 

“Vanessa, it’s all thanks to you that my father is recovering so quickly.” 

“You’re too kind, Mr. Heath.” 

Olivia was feeding Mason, but she wasn’t doing it for nothing. There was 
something she wanted. 

She still didn’t have the time to visit Jack. She wanted to know what he 
actually wanted to do. 

She was brought here by Ethan. 

If she wanted to kill anyone, she needed to put more effort and time into it so 
suspicion would fall on him. That was why she still appeared as if she was 
trying her best to take care of Mason. 

“Vanessa, Krystal told me that you already have a child?” 

“Yeah.” Olivia didn’t try to hide it. 

“Who is the father? Why did you end up in that village?” Mason continued to 
ask. 

The Heaths had sent some people to look into Olivia’s background, but she 
seemed to have appeared out of nowhere. 

No one could find any information on her. 



Olivia already thought up her story in advance. 

“Honestly, I don’t know either. I washed ashore near the village, and the 
people there found me. I was already pregnant when they took me in. 

“I forgot a lot of things. I forgot about my family and my husband. But since my 
child has green eyes, her father must be someone from the western part of 
the world.” 

“Haven’t you recovered your memories?” 

Olivia shook her head. “Not yet. There wasn’t any physical damage to my 
head, so I must have suffered from some massive shock. 

“That’s why I forgot everyone but still held on to the study of medicine. 

“So, I stayed in the village and learned from Madam Wendy while I tried to 
uncover the truth. But I’ve been to many places in the past few years and 
never found anything.” 

“Poor girl. If you ever recall anything, you can tell Linus. He would be able to 
help you.” 

“Sure. Thanks for your concern, Mr. Heath.” 

Olivia was very courteous and modest. That was why she was very likable. 

Krystal and Ethan entered the room simultaneously. Olivia was still feeding 
Mason, so she didn’t move away. 

The Heaths would never talk about anything confidential while she was there 
anyway. 

She nodded at Ethan and Krystal as she greeted them. “Mr. Miller, Ms. 
Heath.” 

Krystal turned her head and ignored Olivia. 

Ethan said with indifference, “Thanks for your hard work.” 

No one would ever guess that they were sleeping together. 



“Dad, she’s very clumsy. Let me feed you,” Krystal said as she grabbed the 
bowl from Olivia. 

Mason barked at her, “Why are you still so restless despite your age? You 
should learn from Vanessa. 

“She saved my life. You should show her some respect.” 

Krystal stuck her tongue out and said, “Okay, Dad.” 

“Ethan, come here. I have something to tell you.” 

“What is it, Mr. Heath?” 

“This near-death experience has revealed to me that Krystal is the one that 
I’m the most worried about. 

“Ethan, you’re someone I’ve watched grow up and taught you personally. 

“I won’t be able to trust anyone else. Your last relationship ended a few years 
ago, and Krystal only has eyes for you. What do you think…” 

 


